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COUGAR 
 PRESS 

Student Placement for the 2017-18 School Year:  All 

Parent Requests due by April 28  
During the month of May, school adminis-

trators meet with grade-level teachers to 

form classes for the following school year. 

For example, the principal and fourth grade 

teachers discuss and recommend student 

placement in fifth grade classes. The goal is 

to develop equitable classes that are balanced by race, gender and level of academic 

achievement, while also considering special services (ESE, RtI), behavior and medical condi-

tions.  As professionals who know the children best of all, teachers play an important role in 

this process. As active participants, teachers gain an awareness of the diversity of the class 

dynamic and the complexity of the class distribution. The Instructional Literacy Coach, Guid-

ance Counselor and Behavior Specialist also contribute to final placement decisions. After the 

initial student placements have been made, administrators consider parent requests and final-

ly, assign specific teachers to the classes.   

 

 Parents who would like a particular teacher considered for child must place their requests in 

writing to the principal no later than April 28. Families are encouraged to be specific about 

what why a request is being made, for example “My child stands at his desk to work and 

needs a teacher who will be flexible in allowing for this difference.”  The principal will consider 

all requests and approve those having the greatest need. Requests for a child’s friends to be 

in his or her class will not be considered. 

 

Fifth Grader Jack Henry wins Tropicana Speech School Contest 
Congratulations to Jack Henry of Ms. Brower’s fifth grade class for winning Crookshank’s an-

nual Tropicana Speech Contest with his entry, “Respect for Rap”.  Jack’s humorous speech 

captured the praise of students and contest judges alike. He will represent Crookshank Ele-

mentary School at the upcoming district competition.  

Keep clapping for Ava Venzon, who is also one of Ms. Brower’s stu-

dents, for her Second Place entry, “Evil Authors”. Ava is one of 

Crookshank’s most vibrant and creative students. Finally, kudos to  

Ashley Mittnight for taking Third Place with her speech entry, “Braces 

are Horrible!”.  Ashley’s hilarious script and entertaining delivery made 

her speech a crowd favorite.  

 

Coming Up! 
Friday, April 14 Good Friday observed, Teacher and Student Holiday. 

Enjoy a safe and enjoyable weekend with your family!  

From the Principal’s Desk 
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The last Boxtop and Campbell 

Soup labels will be on Friday 

May 5th. Please send them with 

your child to give to their 

teacher. Thank you to all who 

participate. 

In order to keep our cougars safe and ensure 
that they are going home with an approved 
parent  in the parent pickup line, If the adult 

picking up a child does not have a parent 
pick up card with them, they will have to go 

inside and check ID, every time.   
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PROTECT YOUR CHILD AGAINST SUMMER 
READING LOSS!!!!!! 

The research is clear that children who don't read 
during the summer can lose up to three months 
of reading progress and that loss has a cumula-
tive, long-term effect. The following resources 
and articles provide information about summer 
reading and summer learning loss. Plus you'll 
discover great activities to encourage kids to 
learn, read, and have fun in the summer sun!    
www.ReadWriteThink.org 
www.Guys Read.com 
www.ReadKiddoRead.com 
www.DropEverythingandRead.com 
 
You can protect your child against summer reading loss: 

*Have your student(s) participate in the Crookshank Summer Reading Olympics!!! 

* Encourage your student to read a variety of different materials, but let your student choose! 

* Discuss stories or articles you have both read 

* Ask your student questions about what was read 

* Encourage your student to write a response to what was read 

* Ensure your student reads at least one book every ten days. The amount of time spent 

reading outside of school is important. For example, a student who reads 21 minutes per day 

outside of school reads almost 2 million words per year, whereas a student who reads less than a 

minute per day outside of school reads only 8,000 to 21,000 words per year. 

http://www.Guys
http://www.ReadKiddoRead.com
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SUMMER MARINE SCIENCE PROGRAM 

 

Parents, 

 

Pre-applications for the summer Marine Science Program were sent to all elementary and middle schools in the district to be 
passed out during the week of February 13th.   However, if your child did not receive a pre-application, they may still apply.  You 
can download a pre-application, get all parent information, and view a video of the program by going to the Gamble Rogers 
Middle School website and clicking on the Marine Science link. Any questions can be answered by emailing marinesciencepro-
gram@stjohns.k12.fl.us .    

 

This summer program is available to all students currently in grades five through eight and has been sponsored by the school 
district since 1982.  All instructors in the program are St. Johns County School District teachers.   

 

Three 8 day sessions are held at Gamble Rogers Middle School School with bus transportation provided.  The three sessions are 
May 30th - June 8th, June 12th - June 22nd, and June 26th - July 7th.  Small classes of 12 – 14 students are separated by grade level. 

 

The Marine Science Program is a carefully designed experience for responsible students who are interested in learning about 
our local marine environments.  Learning is “hands on” in the field.   Students access various marine environments while 
kayaking, canoeing, boating, hiking, biking, snorkeling, surfing, windsurfing, sailing, and SUP’s (stand up paddleboards). 

 

If your child is selected for the program, a final application form will be mailed out from the district office in April.  

POEM IN YOUR POCKET DAY is Thursday, April 27, 2017 !!! 
 

John A. Crookshank Elementary will celebrate an enormously 
popular literacy event, Poem in Your Pocket Day, on Thursday, 

April 27th!  Poem in Your Pocket Day originated in New York City 

in 2002 and is now a national event.  Each year on a specified 
day in April, schools, parks, bookstores, workplaces, and other 

venues burst with open readings of poems from pockets!   

 
The way we celebrate is simple: teachers will have lots of poems available for 

your students during April, National Poetry Month.  Each student selects a favorite 
poem – or writes an original poem!!   Then, on Thursday, April 27, every student and 

teacher and staff member (and parents, you, too can participate in the fun!) will 
carry a poem in his/her pocket to share with other students, parents, teachers, 
and staff - whoever might ask!  Poems from pockets will be unfolded and read 

throughout the day – what fun!  And the repeated reading of poems gives all of us 
extra practice at being fluent readers!! 

mailto:marinescienceprogram@stjohns.k12.fl.us
mailto:marinescienceprogram@stjohns.k12.fl.us

